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Council met in Regular session with all Councilmembers present except Mayor Wobler.
Guest Present:  Ron Etzler, and Laura Lyons.

Laura Lyons stated she was present to observe the meeting.

EMS Coordinator Amber Schuerman was present. Schuerman reported 3 runs Month to Date and 13 runs for the month of June.  Coordinator Schuerman informed council of the $500 one time startup fee for EMS Charts as well as the annual fee of $1500.

 Chief Anderson was present he informed council that he has received 2 applications for firemen which he will have Police Chief Miller run background checks on.  Also, he informed council that he will not be at the Trustee meeting on 7/26 as he is hosting the Paulding County Fire meeting at the same time at the Fire Station.

Police Dept. Chief Miller was present and had no updates.

Zoning: Inspector Sinn was not present.

OLD BUSINESS:

Council President Miller informed council that the No Parking signs on Plainfield Dr. are in progress

Jarrod is checking the drain at home plate at the park as it is possibly plugged.

ODOT and the Paulding County Engineer will be meeting with Mayor Wobler when he returns from vacation regarding the flooding issues at the park.

Will hold payment on sand invoice from flooding until Mayor Wobler meets with Benton Township and EMA.

NEW BUSINESS:

There is a Broken Faucet at the pavilion that is currently being repaired.

Mayor Wobler talked to ODOT about putting a stop ahead sign north of Townline on 49 and is awaiting a response.

Ball lights at the park have been repaired, a breaker was tripped.

Rehmlinger donated 150lbs of Blue Tilapia to the Village as a sample.  Half went to the park pond and half went to the 2nd lagoon.  Council President Miller explained to council that the Tilapia are supposed to help clean up the ponds by eating the algae and muck.

BPA purchased a Gator from Benton Township for $6000.00 to read meters.  Street deparment will also use for spraying weeds, etc.

Several street lights have been called in to AEP for repair in the village.

Safe deposit box is closed out at First Financial Bank.  Village paid $30.00 for having no key.

Council President Miller informed council that Mayor Wobler put the zoning Ordinance on the village website .




Good and Welfare:

Special thanks to Hooker Enterprises for donating labor to install new rope and clips for flags at the park and the water plant.  The Flags were donated by the Payne Chamber of Commerce.

The Payne All Star Baseball Tournament was at the park on July 7-9.
 
	
Crowley moved to pay the bills, Schoenauer seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Crowley moved to go into Executive Session at 7:22pm and Childs seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Crowley moved to go into regular session at 7:38pm and Schoenauer seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Crowley made a motion to pay Deb Wyckoff for hours worked at the same salary of the previous fiscal officer as soon as possible.  Childs Seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Crowley made a motion to offer the open council position of Lora Lyons.  Childs seconded and the motion passed unanimously.


Childs moved to adjourn, Crowley seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 7:42pm.

























